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Dear Forestry Industry Action Panel, 

I would like to make a submission to the NSW forestry. 

As a lifelong resident of northern Sydney, I have developed a profound connection to our local 

environment, particularly the forests and wildlife around the Hawkesbury River. My family has owned 

a small cabin on the northern bank for the past decade, where we are surrounded by beautiful 

bushland. This serene setting has allowed me to witness the rich biodiversity firsthand, and I have 

cherished countless memories while bushwalking on my favourite trails across the river. 

My commitment to environmental conservation is demonstrated through my volunteer work with 

the Wilderness Society. I have a deep-seated passion for protecting Australia’s native species and 

their habitats. The impact of continued logging in our forests is alarming; it poses a significant threat 

to forest-dependent wildlife and contributes to their potential extinction. It is disheartening to 

acknowledge that we have already lost over 54% of our native forests and woodlands since 

colonization. 

The urgency of this issue has been further exacerbated by the devastating fires of 2019 and 2020, 

which severely damaged many of our vital ecosystems. The loss of habitat and the ongoing pressures 

from logging practices require immediate and serious action. I am deeply disappointed by the lack of 

decisive measures to address these critical concerns, and I sincerely hope this review will lead to 

substantial change. 

I urge the panel to prioritize a transition away from native forest logging in New South Wales. It is 

essential to safeguard the habitats that support our unique wildlife and to ensure that future 

generations can enjoy the same natural wonders that have shaped my life and the lives of many 

others in our community. 

Thank you for considering my submission. I look forward to seeing meaningful progress in protecting 

our forests and the diverse species that call them home. 

Sincerely, 

Chris Forbes 




